

Head Teacher: Mr R Birtwhistle
Village Primary School
Windsor Road
Thornaby
Stockton-on-Tees
TS17 8PW

Tel: 01642 676768

Email: Enquiries@thevillageprimary.org.uk
Website: www.thevillageprimary.org.uk
Twitter @thornabyvillage

Monday 17th May 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

Since returning from the lockdowns in September, and in March, staff in school have been working hard to help your children catch up and be the best they can be after the periods of absence.

From the government, like all schools, we were given some Covid Catch up money to support the children's learning. This money has been put towards employing extra teacher and teaching assistant support into classrooms because this is what helps children move forward quickly with their learning. As a result, the children are progressing nicely and making rapid progress.

Moving around school each day, I have been moved by the quality of support that the children are receiving and the amount of help given. Each child is regularly working with three different adults within their class in groups of six often. This means that **all** children are catered for and supported and no one is left behind. Children are being well catered for with a very personalised approach. With this, I feel we are providing our children with the very best education. For children on the Special Needs register, they have this morning work plus 1:1 support on an afternoon.

If you ever have any questions about your child's learning or progress you can always catch teachers on the door or ring after school for information. After half term, teachers will be in touch for 'Parents Evening' phone call or video chat. Keep up to date with what is happening at school by following us on Twitter. There are pictures and videos uploaded daily so that parents can keep up with what is happening in class.

Best regards,

Mr Birtwhistle. Head Teacher















